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SA Health clinical fellows at JBIõs new 

premises during the first Clinical 

Fellowship presentation held at the 

Yash Kurmarasamy Auditorium  
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Message from the  
Executive Director 
 

Welcome to the September issue of JBI Matters .  

As one political campaign closes another begins!  

Here in Australia we have just elected a new 

Prime Minister, Tony Abbott, whom we hope will 

live up to the nationõs expectations and lead us 

to a prosperous and healthy future. However, as 

we gear up for the much anticipate d 2013 JBI 

International Convention, another highly political 

campaign begins: the campaign for getting 

evidence into policy. It is actually not a new 

campaign but rather one that we would like to 

revitalise and re -energise. We hope you will be 

able to joi n us to hear all the propaganda and to 

cast a deciding vote in October. We have some 

fantastic speakers on the program again this 

year who promise to spark your interest and 

ignite your passion around international issues 

relating to this important campaig n. This is, of 

course, the busiest time in the JBI calendar, with 

training and other meetings running on both 

sides of this major international event. We hope 

you are able to join us for some or all of these 

events! Places are limited so please register so on.  

 

 

As you will see in this issue of JBI Matters  we have 

been as busy as ever, with the new Centre for 

Research Excellence swinging into gear, other 

research projects under way and nearing 

completion, students achieving great things and 

JBI COnNECT+ cont ent development as strong as 

ever. We thrive on a busy and exciting work 

program and our staff get great satisfaction from 

the rewards of achieving outstanding outcomes 

for and with those we interact with.  

Our research partners, students, clinical fellows , 

alumni, health professionals and the general 

public from around the world are the lifeblood of 

our organisation. It is the needs of these key 

stakeholders that drive our business and we are 

always looking for new and creative ways of 

engaging with you. S o, if you would like to 

provide us with feedback or ideas about the 

direction you would like to see us taking in a 

particular area of practice or interest please do 

contact us ( jbi@adelaide.edu.au ). Additionally, if 

you would like to submit a letter to the editor of 

JBI Matters (contact details on page 20), we 

would be happy to publish it for other 

stakeholders to read... you just never know who 

might be thinking the same thing as you!  

 

 

 

We look forward to hearin g from you and 

hopefully to meeting you at the Convention here 

in beautiful Adelaide, South Australia. In the 

mean time, I trust you will enjoy catching up with 

what has been happening around the Institute 

and School over the last month.  

 

Professor Alan P earson AM  

Executive Director  
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Centre of Research Excellence 
commences operations 
Chief investigators of the Centre of Research 

Excellence (CRE) for Translational Research in the 

Management of Chronic Disease in Indigenous 

Populations met in  an inaugural research 

meeting on 30 Aug to discuss the way forward  for 

the newly established CRE . 

With operations to officially commence on 1 Oct, 

the CRE is currently form ing a Leadership Group 

comprising all four chief i nvestigators , Aboriginal 

and Torr es Strait Islander community 

representatives  and  health care workers , and 

policy advisers.  

The Centre will conduct 12 systematic reviews on 

topics of chronic disease that have the greatest 

impact on the health of Aboriginal an d Torres 

Strait Islander pe ople s.  

Recommendations from these reviews will be 

implemented (and their impact measured) in 

multiple Aboriginal Community Controlled Health 

Organisations and health  care services around 

Australia with the aim of improving the health of 

Aboriginal and Tor res Strait Isla nder peoples.  

The CRE is a collaboration between the University 

of Adelaideõs Joanna Briggs Institute/ School of 

Translational Health Science  (JBI/STHS) (Prof Alan 

Pearson AM) and School of Population Health 

(Prof Annette Braunack -Meyer), the South 

Australian Health and Medical Research 

Instituteõs (SAHMRI) Wardliparingga Aboriginal 

Research Unit (Prof Alex Brown), and the National 

Aboriginal Community Co ntrolled Health 

Organisation (NACCHO ) (Prof Ngiare Brown). In 

addition to the four chief investigators , multiple 

associate investigators from across all 

collaborating partners will be involved with the 

CRE.  

Funding for this mammoth  project from the 

Nation al Health and Medical Research Council 

(NHMRC) was secured in August this year.  

Administering of the project will be done out of 

JBI/STHSõs headquarters in Adelaide .  

 

Heath White (above left) , from JBI/STHS, is the 

Program Manager of  the CRE and is respons ible 

for overseeing  the project. Dr Judith Streak 

Gomersall  (above right) , from  JBI/STHS, along 

with three other Research Fellows from the 

collaborating bodies, will be responsible for 

leading the research , supported by co -

investigators from JBI/ST HS  of the project .   

The CRE will run for five years and work will be 

staged over that period. In the coming months, 

the Centre will be seeking three research fellows 

and two PhD students (full scholarship).  
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Celebration time! 
Joanna Briggs Institute/ School of Translational 

Health Science  staff and visitors popped 

champagne in the bedecked Yash  

Kumarasamy Auditorium on 30 August to 

celebrate the  move to our new offices and  the 

establishment of the new Centre of Research 

Excellence  (CRE) for Translational Research in the 

Management of Chronic Disease in Indigenous 

Populations  (see story on page 4).  

The party capped months of extensive planning  

and anticipation  for the move and the CRE.  

Sunlight streaming in through the picture glass 

wind ows brought home the reality of how we 

survived years  of being in offices almost totally 

devoid of sunlight!   

2013 International Convention 
Get read y to  attend the 2013 JBI International 

Convention, the big ticket event in our calendar  

where you can explo re perspectives on the 

evidence -based healthcare movement, and on 

getting evidence into policy.  

Donõt miss out on what will be an informative and 

enjoyable convention , which also incl udes a  

Welcome Reception  and a wonderful night of 

sensational food, wine and entertainment at the 

Black and White Gala Dinner . 

 

Donõt miss out too on two interesting debates on 

the role of evidence in policy -making and the 

role JBI plays in getting evidence into policy. Plus 

a series of methodology workshops and also 

regional meetings that will give you  an  insight 

into what is going on around the world. The 

program will also feature over 60 concurrent 

presentations from speakers from across the 

globe.  View the 2013 convention program . 

 

See you at the Convention!   

 

 

Sax Institute project wrapped up 
The final version of the rapid review for the Sax 

Institute has been submitted to the NSW Ministry 

of Health which has received it favourably.  

 

ôCommunity grant programs targeting the 

reduction of risk factors for lifestyle -related 

chronic disease: a rapid reviewõ focuses on the 

effectiveness of community grant funded 

programs in reducing risk factors for modifiable 

lifestyle -related chronic illness.  

 

These factors are overweight and obesity, 

nutrition, physical inactivity/sedentary behaviour, 

smoking and sexual health.  

http://2013convention.joannabriggs.org/?program
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First Clinical Fellowship 
presentation at new premises 
Eleven Clinical Fellows from SA Health presente d 

at the maiden Clinical Fellowship presentation 

held at the new premises of the Joanna Briggs 

Institute/ School of Translational Health Science  

(JBI/STHS) on 19 September.  

Held at the Yash Kumarasamy Conference 

Room , the event represented the first of man y 

more to be held at the modern and much 

improved facilities of JBI/STHSõs new offices, one 

of the many benefits for JBI/STHS stakeholders 

and clients.  
The Clinical Fellows , who were the second group 

from the SA Health Clinical Fellowship program 

for 2013, shared the results of their projects on 

Criteria Led Discharge which they had been 

implementing over the last six months.  

Lively d iscussions followed, paving the way for 

the group of leaders within SA Health to 

collectively drive this program back in th eir local 

settings.  

 

 

 

ACORN nursing standards report  
ôEvidence for 6 ACORN standards, a guideline 

and a nursing roleõ, a report that provides up-to -

date evidence related to standards, guidelines 

and a nursing role for ACORN (Australian College 

of Operating Room Nurses) was  finalised sent to 

ACORN on 6 Septem ber .  

Feedback from ACORN on the first draft sen t 

earlier was highly positive: ôThis is a good result 

and we are very pleased with the summa ries 

overallégreat work by JBI.õ 

The project team comprises Dr Zachary Munn, Dr 

Judith Streak Gomersall, Sandeep Moo la and Dr 

Yifan Xue , Research Fellows from Translation 

Science . 

Methods used in the project included  a rigorous 

and transparent search strategy for evidence 

related to each updated and ne w standard, 

guideline and role. A  critical appraisal of 

identified ev idence to establish its internal 

validity, and extraction of core data related to 

the context and relevant findings  were also 

conducted.  
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Unplanned hospital readmission 
Unplanned hospital readmission rates are a 

leading topic of healthcare policy and pra ctice 

reform , and  are increasingly being used across 

the world as a metric of the performance or 

quality of hospital care or treatment.  

The Joanna Briggs Institute/School of Translational 

Health Science completed  a rapid review of 

international literatur e to identify the benefits and 

caveats associated with using unplanned 

hospital readmission rates as a key performance 

indicator of hospital care or treatment to reduce 

avoidable hospital readmissions and to improve 

the val ue and quality of acute 

patient c are services.  

The final draft of the rapid review , 

titled ôUnplanned hospital 

readmission rates and their use in 

clinical practic e and health 

service managementõ, 

undertaken for the NSW Ministry of 

Health , was submitted to the 

Ministry on 24 September.  

The key findings are:  

Á There is currently no universal 

definition of what constitutes 

an unplanned readmission  

Á A quarter of unplanned readmissions to 

hospital are linked to deficiencies in care  

Á Patient factors such as low socioeconomic 

status, low overall  general health and age 

are most frequently associated with an  

unplanned hospital readmission  

Á Interventions or strategies to reduce hospital 

readmission rates for medical patients, 

patients with chronic diseases and patients 

considered at high risk of read missions in 

general show little effectiveness.  

 

Mental health node welcomes 
ŦƛǊǎǘ ΨǇǳōƭƛŎΩ ƳŜƳōŜǊ 
The third Mental Health node teleconference of 

the year, held on 5 September, saw participation 

by Rosyln Udy, the first ever ôpublicõ member of 

the Mental He alth Expert Reference Group.  This is 

a significant step in the realisation of Joanna 

Briggs Institute/School of Translational Health 

Scienceõs (JBI/STHS)õs Public Engagement 

initiatives.  

Roslyn commended on the work of the ERG and 

the quality of the nodeõs resources. The meeting 

discussed ways to involve the public in 

developing consumer information sheets. The 

group also discussed psychosocial and support 

interventions for mental health treatment as 

opposed to drug interventions.   

The Public Engagement Fra mework  is in an 

initiative by JBI/STHS to identify  priority areas for 

involvement with the public as a key stakeholder 

group in our  activities. It incorporates 

communication and public involvement 

strategies in systematic review s and knowledge 

utilisation activities.  
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Our students do us proud 
Three School of Translational Health Science 

students won School prizes at the  University of 

Adelaideõs 7th Annual F aculty of Health Sciences 

Postgraduate Research Conference held at the 

National Wine Centre in late A ugust . They are 

pictured  below : 

Á Melissa Saliba ($500) - front row, forth from left  

Á Stephanie Martin ($250) - back row, sixth from 

right  

Á Kathryn Davis ($250): back row, fifth from right  

Eleven of the Schoolõs students presented their 

posters, defending thei r protocols and reporting 

their review findings. The afternoon also included 

workshops on developing a culture of leadership, 

science, research and the media, and what 

health professionals need to know about social 

media.  

 

Updates on the Renal node  
Dr Zachary Munn and Dr Matthew Stephenson , 

Research Fellows Translation Science,  attended 

the Safety and Quality Renal Group meeting at 

the Central Northern Adelaide Renal and 

Transplantati on Service (CNARTS) on 10 

September, on the invitation of one of the c o-

chairs for the Renal Node, Tiffany Whittington . 

 

Dr Stephenson presented an introduction to JBI 

and the Renal node. There was 

significant interest with members 

suggesting topics for development of 

evidence -based resources.  

Recruitment for the Renal Nod e Expert 

Reference Group (ERG) is now 

complete with 13 members making up 

this group. Members comprise renal 

nurse practitioners, dialysis 

coordinators, renal transplantation 

coordinators, and professors/associate 

professors in renal medicine and 

nursing.  

Translation of resources 
The Translation Science Team, together with 

Professor Hu Yan, Director, the Fudan Evidence 

Based Nursing Center: a Collaborating C entre of 

the Joanna Briggs Institute, Fudan University, 

Shanghai, recently  completed auditing Chinese 

translation content in JBICOnNECT+. Work started 

in the General Medicine Node , so you can 

expect to be read  evidence summaries in 

Chinese by the end of this year!  

Next on the agenda is a planned approach to 

update materials for OVID to market.  

The team is also working with  Japanese 

translators to increase the availability of 

Japanese evidence summaries and 

recommended practices.   
























